

District 7 Meeting Minutes

7:00pm Steve opened with the Serenity Prayer

- Steve DCM Report: Great attendance at the February assembly. I attended the assembly planning meeting and there were lots of people wanting to volunteer.
- Treasurer's Report (read by Crystal): This period started out on Feb. 6 and we had a beginning balance of \$2060.28. In regards to our out going money I am going to include a charge from January for the new checks that I ordered, which were a cost of \$20.49. I also wrote check number 1551 to Joey for pamphlets for \$43.90 and check number 1552 to Crystal for the OYA Grapevine subscription for \$28.95. Which means that the total of our money out was \$93.34. As for the money coming in we received contributions from the Tuesday Study Group, Stronger Together Women's Group, Thursday Night Winners Group, and the Easy Does It Group totaling \$151.00. Therefore after accounting for the money in and out we are left with an ending balance today, March 6, of \$2117.94, prudent reserve included. Thanks for letting me be of service.
- Paul Sunshine Committee: Still bringing meetings to Sandra at The Bridge. Rick in Wimer can't be around people because his immune system is too low. We have gotten two more meetings to Boyd in Wolf Creek (have a schedule for Boyd, every other Sunday at 10am). Carol and Zeek will bring Boyd a meeting this Sunday.
- Joey Treatment Committee: Legislature has recently decided that AA is a religious organization, as such, treatment centers cannot force their clientele to attend a specific program (NA, A.A., etc.). I have a good power point presentation that my wife and I put together that we have been showing to treatment center staff and clients.
- Greg PI Chair: We have been busy! We now have 5 1/2 people filling racks around town. There are a lot of single racks out there so we are putting together packets of AA pamphlets to stock these with (all conference approved literature). There is a Beginner's Guide that District 16 made, we have a copy and will update it to District 7 information before distributing it out to the District for approval. We would like to use this flyer/pamphlet in our packets if approved. We would like to make 500 packets. We have about 13-16 larger racks in town and it would cost about \$1300.00 to stock them all. (Discussion here about PI at Area level being able to help fund this or get literature directly from them. Greg will check into this more).

- Jen Central Office Liason: Josephine County Intergroup just had their elections and most positions were filled; Kristi M., Secretary; Winslow, Newsletter; Kathy T, Volunteer Coordinator; Janet, Events Chair; Jen, Web Servant/ Office Manager; Dave M., Chair, Les S. V. Chair. We have a new computer and printer and can now print meeting schedules in-house! Changes can be made faster/easier, and are more affordable. Central Office is hosting Spring Fling March 24, at the Bear Hotel. Vera F. (our current delegate) will be the speaker. This event is being catered by Goodness Gracious.
- Les 2018 Assembly Planning Committee: We have about \$1500 saved. The next planning meeting is this Saturday at 6pm at the Hi-Lo Club. Next fund raiser is St. Patty's day Corned Beef and Cabbage dinner with speaker, \$10.00 suggested donation.
- GSR REPORTS
- Jeri Looking Forward Group: our group finally agreed to donate November 2018 GSR money to the Assembly Planning Committee.
- Joey Alt GSR for Turning Point Group: The other Joey (GSR) has taken on the Treasurer commitment for this group and may not be able to stay on as GSR. At that time (black) Joey will rotate in as GSR.
- Randy Rogue River Sunday Night Group (the best group in the district): Our group has also agreed to donate the November GSR money to the Assembly Planning Committee.
- Stan AIA Group: I missed the last business meeting due to illness and have not been able to go over the conference agenda items with the group yet. This is my last meeting as GSR.
- Mike Friday Night Speaker Meeting: Still have a few service positions that need to be filled.
- Mike Next Generation Group: Next Gen is hosting a Fellowship Night on March 31st here at the Hi-Lo Club. It's free, tacos will be served and there will be speakers.
- Kathy Cease Fighting Group: The group is doing well and there are lots of newcomers.
- Les Easy Does It Group (the other best group in the district): Donated November GSR fund to Assembly Committee and are passing around the "Quarters for Quarterly" can.

District 7 Meeting, Tuesday, March 6, 2018

- Bob Illinois Valley Group: We are doing great! We have been able to send in some money. We have a really close and steady group with 12-15 regular people. There are also some new comers approaching 1 year of sobriety.
- Steve Fireside Group: Our group is doing good. We have really grown in the past couple years.
- OLD BUSINESS
- We need a Secretary.
- NEW BUSINESS
- Jen Web Servant: Let me know about District information, events, contact information, etc. and I will post it on the web site.
- Greg PI Chair: Made a motion for \$200.00 for pamphlets to fill racks. Mike M. seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
- Meeting closed at 7:55pm